Sports, RG005.14

Finding aid created by La Jolla Historical Society staff using RecordEXPRESS La Jolla Historical Society 7846 Eads Avenue
La Jolla, California 92037 (858) 459-5335 https://lajollahistory.org/ 2023

Descriptive Summary

Title: Sports, RG005.14

Dates: 1900 - Present

Collection Number: RG005.14

Creator/Collector: La Jolla Historical Society

Extent: 2.5 linear feet

Repository: La Jolla Historical Society, La Jolla, California 92037

Abstract: The Sports Collection is made up of photographs, scrapbooks, baseball scorebooks, ephemera and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. Sports covered in this Collection include baseball, bicycling, bike paths, football, gliding and the gliderport, golf, hang gliding, the La Jolla Marathon, the Olympic torch, running, swimming, the Rough Water Swim, surfing, the Olympic equestrian games and tennis. This material pertains to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

Language of Material: English

Access: The Collection is open for research

Publication Rights: The La Jolla Historical Society holds the copyright to any unpublished materials

Preferred Citation: Courtesy of the La Jolla Historical Society

Acquisition Information: RG005.14

Biography/Administrative History: The La Jolla Historical Society inspires and empowers the community to make La Jolla's diverse past a relevant part of contemporary life.

The La Jolla Historical Society's Collections encompass over 80 years of actively collecting archival material, books, maps, scrapbooks, ephemera, fine art, newspapers, street and land use files, business and personal documents and historic and archaeological artifacts. The Society boasts over 20,000 photographs, over 1000 postcards, 400-plus architectural drawings and approximately 200 oral history recordings.

Collecting was initiated by Howard Randolph and volunteers on the historical committee of the Library Association of La Jolla. The Collection began by gathering photographs and documentation in the late 1930s, which later became the nucleus of the La Jolla Historical Society's Collections. The Society was created in 1963.

Through many moves in location the Society continued collecting and expanding. Accumulated Collections took on its current construct in 2010 after the renovation of the La Jolla Historical Society's campus of structures in central La Jolla, which consists of the 1904 Wisteria Cottage and 1940s Balmer Annex used for exhibits and programming, and a 1909 cottage used for business and research offices. The late Ellen Browning Scripps' 1916 automobile garage was also renovated and now houses the Collection in a modern collections storage facility. Materials are housed in archival boxes, sleeves, envelopes and other archival-safe materials and are cared for according to standards and best practices of the museum profession. In 2016, the Society initiated new PastPerfect Museum Software to manage and catalog its

Collections and in 2018 started using the Online Archive of California to upload searchable information from its Collections to enable improved public access. The Society will continue these processes and look forward to utilizing new opportunities to collect, preserve and share the history of La Jolla.

Scope and Content of Collection: The Sports Collection is made up of photographs, scrapbooks, baseball scorebooks, ephemera and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. Sports covered in this Collection include baseball, bicycling, bike paths, football, gliding and the gliderport, golf, hang gliding, the La Jolla Marathon, the Olympic torch, running, swimming, the Rough Water Swim, surfing, the Olympic equestrian games and tennis. This material pertains to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

Container List Below

RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Box 14.1 – Sports

Sports Photographs (General)	
(deficial)	Photograph. Photo of the LJHS Vikings football team. 1936.
	Photograph. Photo of Roger Monroe in the water with goggles and a baton with the subtitle "Relay". 1986.
	Photograph. Photo of two scuba divers in full gear on the La Jolla coast. 1986.
	Photograph. Photo of a man climbing a wall in La Jolla. 1980's.
	Photograph. Photo of Tim Moricka, Kathy Hall, Chris Larralde, and Craig Dinkel at UCSD.
	Photograph. Photo of the Scripps 3-4 grades flag football title winners and their coach. November 1977.
	Photograph. Photo of Roger Monroe during a relay competition in La Jolla. 1986.
	Photograph. Photo of two women riding horses on the beach in La Jolla with a dog. 1910's-1920's.
	Copy. Photograph of synchronized swimmers in La Jolla Beach and Tennis Club pool. Beverly Delaney. Jane Bollin. Shirley Bales. Barbara Delong. Carol Jennings. Nyenseh.
	Copy. Photograph. Surfers running into water at the Cove with surfboards. Walt Harper.
Sports Documents (General)	
	Newspaper section. Sports section of the San Diego Union. July 17, 1927.
	Newspaper section. Sports section of the San Diego Union. June 19, 1927.
	Article. "Await Starting Gun in Model Yacht Regatta". San Diego Union. May 30, 1926.
	Article. "Our First Champs Honored at Banquet" on the 1935 LJHS football team. La Jolla Light. February 14, 1963.
	Article. "The education of a soccer player" by John So on Arturo Velazco. La Jolla Light. June 28, 1984.
	Article. "Torrey Pines had 'drives' in past" by Johnny McDonald on car racing in La Jolla. La Jolla Village News. July 8, 2004.
	Article. "Tucked Away is still the winner" by Hank Wesch on local horse races. San Diego U-T. August 8, 2005.

	Copy. Newspaper Article. "Cramer and Taylor, Famous 1969 201 MPH Ardun Modified Roadster Record." Bonneville Racing News.
Sports Photographs (Baseball)	
	Photograph. Photo of the LJ Little League All-Stars and their coaches. Photograph. Photo of the baseball field that existed on the Casa de Manana site before it was built in 1925. Early 1920's.
	Photograph. Photo of the La Jolla Little League baseball team. 1970's. Photograph. Photo of the La Jolla Athletic Association baseball team. Team includes Gregory Peck (Sr.). 1913 (two copies).
Sports Documents (Baseball)	
	Rulebook. La Jolla Bronco Boys Baseball League rule book. 1975. Article. Small article detailing the background of the photo of the La Jolla Athletic Association baseball team.
	Program. San Diego City Little League Tournament program. 1969. Newsletter. Pacific Beach Historical Society newsletter about local baseball teams. April 2004.
Sports Photographs (Bicycling)	•
· · ·	Series of photographs. Set of 37 photos of a bike race in La Jolla in April of 1985 (negatives included).
	Photograph. Photo of a BMX competition in La Jolla. 1986.
	Photograph. Photo of a cyclist during the Grand Prix bike race in La Jolla. 1984.
	Photograph. Photo of Marianne Bevglund after a cycling victory. 1986. Photograph. Photo of Judi Fox and Joshua Mitnik biking through UCSD's campus. 1989.
	Photograph. Photo of the Grand Prix bike race in La Jolla. 1984.
	Photograph. Photo of the Grand Prix bike race In La Jolla. 1986.
	Photograph. Photo of a cyclist in front of the Colonial Hotel during the Grand Prix bike race. 1986.
	Photograph. Photo of Robert Wilson riding a bicycle for Western Union. 1927.
	Photograph. Photo of a group of men riding in the La Jolla Grand Prix. 1986.
	Photograph. Photo of Alex Steida, Jeff Pierce, and Leonard Nitz after they won 3 rd , 1 st , and 2 nd respectively in the La Jolla Grand Prix. 1986.
	Photograph. Photo of Alex Steida riding in the La Jolla Grand Prix. 1986.

Sports	
Documents	
(Bicycling)	
(Dicycling)	Article. "Cyclists and homeowners to compromise" by Jim Stewart. La
	Jolla Village News. May 13, 1999.
	Article. "Bicyclists lose fight to keep Torrey Pines Road Parking ban" by
	Pat Dahlberg. La Jolla Light. November 7, 1974.
	Article. "Grand Prix Bike Race features a grand finish" by Mick
	McGrane. La Jolla Light. June 11, 1987.
	Article. "Who's dragging feet on bike path?" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla
	Village News. March 19, 1978.
	Article. "La Jolla Grand Prix Sunday". La Jolla Light. April 17, 1988.
	Article. "Pedal power takes over streets" on the La Jolla Grand Prix.
	Includes photo. June 11, 1987.
Sports	morado priotor juno 11, 17071
Documents	
(Bike Paths)	
	Article. "Bike path recommendations made" by Pat Dahlberg. La Jolla
	Light. August 22, 1974.
	Editorial. "Our readers write". Mentions La Jolla bike paths multiple
	times. La Jolla Light. 1970's.
	Article. "Bike-path controversy here continues". La Jolla Light.
	February 6, 1976.
	Article. "Hearing scheduled: Bike path study back" by Pat Dahlberg. La
	Jolla Light. January 16, 1975.
	Article. "Bike path extension approved". February 5, 1976.
	Article. "Part-time bike path created". August 14, 1975.
	Article. "Good news for you bicyclers:". June 28, 1973.
	Article. "Village shows off for a day" by Shari Vincent on the La Jolla
	Grand Prix. La Jolla Light. April 25, 1985.
	Article. "A weekend walk to show off village". La Jolla Light. March 21,
	1981.
	Article. "Bike path here is fun—but muscles don't agree" by Marcella
	Maddux. April 4, 1974.
	Article. "Bike-path sought for Torrey Pines Road". April 11, 1974.
	Article. "Council to hear Torrey bike path".
	Article. "Bike trails take cyclists' on a variety of routes". La Jolla Light.
	June 25, 1981.
	Article. "Bike path dedication scheduled here Monday" by Woody
	Lockard. April 18, 1974.
	Article. "Torrey Pines bike path sought". April 18, 1974.
	Article. "Compromise in biking path controversy recommended" by Pat
	Dahlberg. December 19, 1974.
	Article. "Parking ban to aid Torrey Pines bikes". May 9, 1974.
	Article. "Bike path is dedicated". La Jolla Light. April 25, 1974.

	Article. "A Fay Ave. jogging path?" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light.
	Article. "Inc. favors bike lanes on Torrey Pines Road" by Sharon Spivak. May 5, 1983.
	Historical overview. "The Fay Avenue Plan" on the history behind the plan and how it was implemented by Ruth Potter. December 1, 1987.
	Article. "Bicycling around the village can be a very dangerous pastime" by Sharon Spivak. La Jolla Light. December 9, 1982.
Sports Documents Football	
	Newspaper Photograph. Football team of La Jolla Junior-Senior High School in 1931. 1987.
Sports Photographs (Gliding and Gliderport)	
•	Certificates. Five identical certificates for the dedication of Gliderport as a national landmark. June 6, 1992.
	Photograph. Photo of a glider in flight over Pacific Beach. 1929. Photograph. Photo of a glider surrounded by people at Torrey Pines' Gliderport. 1959.
	Photographs. Two photos of hang-gliders. The first photo depicts men preparing the glider for flight and the second shows the glider in flight over La Jolla.
	Article. "Pacific Beach Glider Meets of 1929". Pacific Beach Historical Society Newsletter. November 1990.
	Photograph. Photo of an early 1900's glider in La Jolla. Titled "Gift of Mrs. Frazier Curtis".
Sports Documents (Gliding and Gliderport)	
•	Fact sheet. Fact sheet comparing the first glider meet in 1929 with then-current records (two copies).
	Article. "Soaring" on glider operations in San Diego County by Jerry Litell. The Consolidator. 1939 (two copies).
	Photograph. Photo of Anne Lindberg on Mount Soledad. 1930.
	Article. "Sailplanes Go Up, Up, Away At Torrey Pines". La Jolla Light. March 6, 1969.
	Photograph. Photo of a glider in flight over what is presumably La Jolla. 1930.
	Letter. Letter from Dr. H.K.W. Kumm to H.W. Moore on the creation of a reserved space for gliders on Mount Soledad. February 21, 1930.

Article. Article written by Bill Bennett of the director of the Torrey Pines Flight Park regarding the preservation of Gliderport as a place for glider enthusiasts. 1990's. Article. "Torrey Pines" by Jim Spurgeon on the history of winged flight in San Diego. July-August 1948. Article. "Glider Meet Site Is Rated Nation's 'Best'. La Jolla Light. February 21, 1965. Article. "Tragic flight" on the death of a Glider pilot at Gilderport. March 1, 1979. Letter. Letter from Barron Hilton of Hilton Hotels to the City of San Diego regarding the designation of Gliderport as a historical site. August 3, 1992. Article. "Torrey Pines Gliderport designated as national landmark" by Seth Slater. La Jolla Light. May 7, 1992. Article. "Glider strip use is expanded". August 29, 1976. Article. "Bulldozers Menace Hang Gliders" by Matt Misterek. October 22, 1992. Article. "Pilot's paragliding test ends in Tragedy" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. September 24, 1998. Article. "History wafts through Glider Port" by Kindal Marin. La Jolla Village News. July 11, 1997. Letter. Letter to Ralph Marshall from Gary Fogel about an article regarding Mt. Soledad and gliders there. October 21, 1994. Letter. Letter to Pat Schaelchlin from Gary Fogel regarding information about La Jolla glider history and the future dedication of Gliderport. Iune 20, 1994. Article. "Gliding and Soaring" by Jerry Litell on San Diego glider history. 1940. Letter. Letter to Pat Schaelchlin from Gary Fogel regarding an article that Fogel wrote about glider aviation in San Diego. September 26, 1994. Letter. Letter to Gary Fogel from Ralph P. Marshall of the LJHS on the editing of Fogel's article on gliders for the LJHS newsletter. October 6, 1994. Article. Article on the aviation past of San Diego with a photo of Bob Wilson, Bob Dale, and Jim Spurgeon. Article. "Freak mishap mars glider meet here" by Dan McKinnon. April 19, 1973. Article. "Weather, Crowds, Tops for Soaring". San Diego Union. April 20, 1969. Letter. Letter from Richard Benbough regarding information he sent on gliders. September 23, 1977. Article. "1959 Torrey Pines Meet" by Ted Sanford. Soaring Magazine. Article. "1964 Torrey Pines Meet" by Dale H. Truckenmiller. Soaring Magazine.

Article. "1965 Torrey Pines Meet" by David L. Thompson. Soaring Magazine. Article. "It's Raining, It's Pouring, The Old Man is SOARING—" by Jerry Littel. Consolidated. February 1940. Photograph. Photo of Anne Lindbergh in flight in a glider over Mt. Soledad, 1930. Article. "Come try it, you'll like it – and it's off in a glider" by Patricia Dibsie. San Diego Tribune. Monday 2, 1979. Letter. Letter to the San Diego City Historical Site Board from Scott A. Jenkins regarding the significance of Gliderport to the history of aviation. July 28, 1992. Biography. Bio of Paul MacCready after his receiving of the 1992 Scientist of the Year Award. Photograph. Photo of Julia Goodell holding a large Charles Lindbergh portrait doll. Letters. Series of 22 letters to the City of San Diego pledging support for the designation of Gliderport as a national landmark. Includes letter from Cliff Robertson and many aviation entities. Early 1990's. Article. "Future Glider Meet In La Jolla Next Thursday". La Jolla Journal. February 27, 1930. Article. "S.D. Soaring Club to Dedicate Field at Torrey Pines" by Gene Steck. San Diego Union. December 1938. Article. "Three Days at Torrey Pines" by Jerry K. Litell. Soaring Magazine. February 1939. Article. "Lindy surprises with 10-mile glider hop". San Diego Sun. February 25, 1930. Article. "Soaring SITES VII: Torrey Pines Mesa by John Robinson. Soaring Magazine. July 1938. Biography. Small piece on the delivering of mail to the La Jolla postmaster by a glider launched at Gliderport. January 1, 1939. Article. "From the Back Seat: Here is a story to show your non soaring friends" by Jerry Litell. The Consolidator. December 1939. Article. "Associated Glider Clubs" by Jerry Litell. The Consolidator. February 1939. Article. "Associated Glider Club" by Jerry Litell. The Consolidator. November 1937. Article. "Soaring News" by Jerry K. Litell. The Consolidator. March 1939. Magazine cover. Soaring magazine cover with photograph of a glider. July 1939. Article. "Torrey Pines Meet" by Jim Spurgeon. May-June 1956 (two copies). Biography. Biography of A.R. "Bud" Perl. June 29, 1992. Article. "Gliding and Soaring" by Jerry Litell. The Consolidator. July 1940.

	Article segment. Ripley's Believe It or Not piece on Woody Brown's 280 mile glider flight. July 5, 1939.
	Photograph. Photo of Woody Brown and Don Scharf at the plaque
	installation at Gliderport. June 7, 1992.
	Article. "S.D. soaring club to dedicate field at Torrey Pines" by Gene
	Steck. San Diego Union. December 1938.
	Article. "Torrey Pines 9th Annual Meet" by Jim Spurgeon. April 1955. Magazine. July 1939 issue of Soaring magazine. Includes photo of Woody Brown on the cover.
	City document. City of San Diego Historical Resources Board rejection
	for a boundary expansion at Torrey Pines Gliderport. March 13, 2008.
	Article. "Lennie Pins Issued" by Carl E. Burson on commemorative gliding pins.
	Plans. Glider model plans including dimensions. 1958 (two copies).
	Application. Application for the registration of Torrey Pines Gliderport as a historical landmark.
	Article. Bound series of thirteen articles relating to Lawrence J. Fogel and Gliderport with a letter from Nicole Deetz. 1992.
	Series of documents. Bound series of documents related to the
	designation of Torrey Pines Gliderport as a historical landmark.
	Includes letter from Bill Clinton, articles, and state correspondences. 1990's (includes color set and one black and white set).
	Series of documents. Large assortment of eleven packets regarding
	Torrey Pines Gliderport, UCSD, a Gliderport film project, and letters from the LJHS regarding Gliderport. 2007-2010.
Sports	, 0 0 1
Photographs (Golf)	
	Photograph. Aerial photo of the La Jolla Golf Course and country club. Taken by Miss Anna Dohl.
	Photograph. Photo of the La Jolla Golf Course looking toward the sea. 1925.
	Photographs. Two photos at the Torrey Pines golf course of a group of men golfing. 1986.
	Photograph. Photo of Andy Williams at the San Diego Open. 1979.
	Photograph. Photo of a man golfing at the San Diego Open. 1991.
	Photograph. Photo of Jack Nicklaus and Andy Williams at the San Diego Open. 1982.
	Photograph. Photo of a golfer in the crowd at the San Diego Open. 1982.
	Photograph. Photo of Gary Hallberg at the check presentation ceremony after the 1983 Isuzu/Andy Williams San Diego Open. 1983.
	Photograph. Photo of the 18th Hole at the La Jolla Country Club. 1974.
	Photograph. Photo of two women golfing at La Jolla's first golf course on the corner of Cave and Prospect. 1912-1915.

Photograph. Photo a woman golfing at the La Jolla Country Club. Buildings are visible in the background. July 1927. Photograph. Photo of a photo of a woman golfing at the La Jolla Country Club. Buildings are visible in the background. Photograph. Photo of a woman golfing near street leading to Cove. 1910's. Photographs. Six photos of older men golfing in La Jolla. April 1976 (includes negatives). Photograph. Photo of various individuals golfing at the La Jolla Country Club. Early 20th century (three copies). Photograph. Wide angle photo of seven individuals golfing at the La Jolla Country Club. 1910's. Photograph. Photo of a woman golfing at the La Jolla Country Club. Early 20th century. **Sports Documents** (Golf) Magazine. Magazine for the International P.G.A Team Match for the Hopkin's trophy. Includes many rare photos of La Jolla and San Diego. Ianuary 1955. Article. "Man found guilty in golf course attack" by J. Harry Jones. San Diego Union Tribune. March 17, 2005. Magazine. Magazine for the Andy Williams San Diego Open. January 1978. Article. "Golfer's Paradise" on golf in La Jolla and San Diego. San Diego Home and Garden Lifestyles. 2003. Article. "City wants to hike Torrey Pines greens fees" by Adriane Tillman. La Jolla Village News. February 16, 2002. Map. Map of the Torrey Pines golf course. 2001. Article. "The La Jolla Country Club: exuding history and pride" by Kevin J. Farmer. La Jolla Light. October 1, 1992. Article. "Golfing in La Jolla a temptation – even in early days" by Marcella Maddux. La Jolla Light. August 22, 1974. Article. "Golfers tee off in big tourney" by Jerry Schneider. January 26, 1978. Article. "Golfers converge here for Williams" by Mark Stadler. January 25, 1979. Article. "Fuzzy is a clear winner" by Mark Stadler. La Jolla Light. February 1, 1979. Article. "Tebbetts names AWSDO staff". November 11, 1976. Article. "Williams Open follows script in the end". February 4, 1982. Article. "Faces in the crowd!" with photos of all the famous individuals at the San Diego Open. February 4, 1982. Article. "Rudolph is third team All-American" on local Harry Rudolph Iunior.

	Article. "Golfers demand fees freeze at Torrey" by Adrianne Tillman. La Jolla Light. May 2, 2006.
	Article. "Yesterday and Today" article about the first San Diego golf course in La Jolla and what stands there now. February 2, 1981.
	Photocopy. Photocopied page of an album of early La Jolla golf photos. Includes three grainy photos of various groups golfing in La Jolla. Magazine Article. "Littler and Casper: Golf's Friendliest Feud." Gene Littler. Billy Casper. San Diego and Point Magazine. 1957.
Sports Photographs (Hang Gliders)	
	Photograph. Photo of the Torrey Pines Gliderport sign. 1987.
	Photograph. Jack Martin and his hang glider at Gliderport. 1975.
	Photograph. Steve Harper hang gliding over Black's Beach.
	Photograph. Photo of a model glider meet at Torrey Pines Gliderport. April 17, 1975.
	Photograph. Photo of Jack Martin mid-flight in his hang glider. April 17, 1975.
	Photograph. Photo of Jack Martin over the ocean operating his hang glider. April 17, 1975.
	Photograph. Photo of a man hang gliding over Black's Beach.
	Photograph. Photo of a series of gliders on the ground at Gliderport.
	Photograph. Photo of a hang glider in flight with La Jolla Cove in the foreground.
	Photograph. Photo of three individuals on a cliff watching a man hang glide overhead.
	Photograph. Photo of two individuals hang gliding in silhouette.
	Photograph. Photo of a person landing their hang glider at Gliderport.
	Photograph. Photo of a man flying over the Gliderport parking lot in a hang glider (seven copies).
	Photograph. Photo of a man on a motorcycle hang gliding in the desert. May 22, 1975.
Sports Documents (Hang Gliding)	
	Article. "Hang gliders seek way to reopen port" by Gay Fall. San Diego Union.
	Article. "Hang-gliding" by Kathryn Bold. La Jolla Light. March 4, 1982. Photograph. Newspaper photo of a hang glider in flight with caption for detail.
	Agenda. Meeting agenda for the San Diego City Council that includes an item related to Torrey Pines and the Gliderport. July 30, 1986.

Sports Documents (La	
Jolla Marathon)	
	Pamphlet. Pamphlet for the La Jolla Half Marathon. 2005.
	Pamphlet. Pamphlet for the La Jolla Half Marathon. 1994.
	Photograph. Photo of the Grand Prix bicycle race in La Jolla. 1984.
	Pamphlet. Pamphlet for the "Windansea Stride" in La Jolla. 1992.
	Titled page. La Jolla Light title page titled "The Road to the Cove" with five related photos of people exercising. La Jolla Light. April 27, 1995.
	Article. "La Jolla Half Marathon moments" by Don Balch.
Sports	
Documents (Olympic Torch)	
	Article. "Excitement rises for torch arrival" by Shari Vincent. La Jolla Light. July 19, 1984.
	Press release. Press release from the La Jolla Town Council on the passing through of the Olympic Torch. 1984.
	Article. "Olympic torch will visit here" by Joe Nabbefeld. July 5, 1984.
	List. Olympic torch press coverage contact list. 1984.
	Map. Map of the 1984 United States Olympic Torch relay.
	Photograph. Newspaper photograph of Jennifer Isler carrying the Olympic Torch through La Jolla. La Jolla Village News. May 1996. Article. "Torch relay is once-in-a-lifetime opportunity" by Frank Macomber. San Diego Union. July 11, 1984. Article. "Passage of torch brightens the sleepy morning hours" by Shari Vincent. La Jolla Light. July 26, 1984.
	Press release. Press release from Don Norman about Norman K. McAbee and his participation in the Olympics. 1984.
Sports Photographs (Running)	
	Photograph. Photo of Jed and Carmen Fratwell running in La Jolla Cove. 1989.
	Photograph. Photo of runners' shoes in La Jolla. 1980's.
Sports Documents (Running)	
	Article. "The Road to the Cove". La Jolla Light. April 27, 1995. Article. "LJ Half combines beauty and stamina" by Tanya Kurland. La Jolla Village News. April 22, 2004. Article. "10th La Jolla Half Marathon set for Sunday" by Bill Mueller. La
	Jolla Light. April 18, 1991. Article. "July 4 10K is set for Scripps Ranch". La Jolla Light. June 13, 19

	Article. "Runners warm up for half marathon". La Jolla Light. April 17,
	1986.
	Article. "La Jolla Half Marathon attracts record field" by Tom Stacey. La Jolla Light. April 25, 1985.
	Article. "Why" by Mike Goodkind on his participation in the La Jolla 10K. La Jolla Light.
	Article. "See how they run" by Mark Stadler in the La Jolla 10K. October 12, 1978.
Sports	12, 1770.
Photographs (Swimming and Rough Water Swim)	
Ź	Photograph. Photo of the Rough Water Swim trophy table with officials and their autographs. 1940.
	Photograph. Photo of a man being interviewed during a Rough Water Swim competition in La Jolla.
	Photographs. Two photos of individuals participating in the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition. 1983.
	Photograph. Photo of the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition. 1984.
	Photograph. Photo of individuals swimming during the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition. 1984.
	Photograph. Photo of the Rough Water Swim competition in La Jolla by Mr. Colton Reed. August 21, 1938.
	Map. Map of the proposed 5 mph zone in the San Diego – La Jolla Underwater Park.
	Photograph. Photo of individuals on the beach on La Jolla. Includes Tootie Barber and Vaudois Handley. September 3, 1944.
	Ribbon. La Jolla Rough Water Swim official ribbon. 1941.
	Photograph. Photo of Bill Lucas on the beach during the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition. September 9, 1945.
	Photograph. Photo of officials on the beach during the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition. September 3, 1944.
	Photograph. Photo of a man in a crowd holding a trophy after the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition. September 3, 1944.
	Photograph. Wide angle photo of the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition's contestants. 1985.
	Photograph. Photo of winners of the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition. September 3, 1944.
	Photograph. Photo of USMC General Holland M. Smith and Brenda Helser after Helser won the women's rough water swim competition. Smith is considered by many to be the father of modern amphibious warfare. September 9, 1945.
	Negatives. 35mm negatives of a Rough Water Swim competition in La Jolla.

	Photograph. Photo of Bill Lucas and officials after Lucas won the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition. September 9, 1945.
	Photograph. Photo of a group of men participating in the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition. April 12, 1982.
	Photograph. Photo of the women's rough water swim competition in La Jolla. 1985.
	Photograph. Photo of a man crossing the finish line at the La Jolla Rough
	Water Swim competition. 1986. Photograph. Photo of another man also crossing the finish line at the La
	Jolla Rough Water Swim competition. 1986. Photograph. Photo of individuals submitting their applications for the
	La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition. 1979. Photograph. Photo of Woody Brown and Bob McClendon next to a
	surfboard. Photograph. Photo of two women at the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition. 1986.
	Photograph. Photo of a man participating in the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition. 1986.
	Pamphlet. Pamphlet for the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition's 50 th Anniversary. September 7, 1980.
Sports Documents (Swimming and Rough Water Swim)	
,	Pamphlet. Pamphlet for the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition's 50 th Anniversary. September 7, 1980.
	Article. "Hundreds churn through choppy waters" by R.B. Brenner. San Diego Union. September 8, 1986.
	Article. "Rough Water Swim". Senior Life Magazine. November 1986.
	Article. "A smoother finish decisive difference in 58th La Jolla Rough Water Swim". San Diego Tribune. September 12, 1988.
	Article. "La Jolla residents who finished swim listed". La Jolla Light. September 12, 1996.
	Article. "Rough Water Swim Tops Aqua Fiesta Here Sunday". La Jolla Light. September 10, 1970.
	Article. "Mendez paces 48 th Swim" by Jerry Schneider. La Jolla Light. September 7, 1978.
	Article. "Bodine paces Juniors". La Jolla Light. September 11, 1980.
	Article. "80 years old and still kicking" by Jon Goetz. La Jolla Light. September 11, 1980.
	Editorial. "Swim". La Jolla Light. August 31, 1978.
	Article. "Chadwick makes big splash, winds up on LJ's Wall St." by Carol Bowers. La Jolla Village News.

Article. "Tough swimmers head to Rough Water" by Ray Langley. La Jolla Village News. September 9, 1999.
Article. "Annual Rough Water Swim Highlights Aqua Fiesta". La Jolla
Light. September 10, 1964,
Article. "Complete results of 47th Rough Water Swim". September 15,
1977.
Article. "Swim champ expected to return here". August 29, 1974.
 Program. Official program for the 39th annual La Jolla Rough Water Swim (photocopy). 1970.
Program. Official program for the 45 th annual La Jolla Rough Water Swim (photocopy). 1975
Article. "Looking Back" with three photos of past Rough Water Swim competitors/events. La Jolla Light.
Article. "Rough Water: smooth swimming" by Tanya Kurland. La Jolla
Village News. September 18, 2002.
Article. "Roughing it: After a 3-mile swim, La Jolla event is decided on land" by Don Norcross. San Diego Union. September 9, 1996.
Event summary. Summary of the 1931 Rough Water Swim competition with two lists of winners.
Article. "Cove Crusaders" with photos of Rough Water Swim
competitors. La Jolla Light. September 14, 1995.
Article. "Polar Bear Swim". La Jolla Light. January 6, 1983.
Article. "All things considered she would rather swim" by Pam Little. La Jolla Light. July 17, 1986.
Article. "Diver to Defy All Danger By Swim From Pool to Cove". La Jolla Journal. February 15, 1918.
Article. "Cove swimmers complete historic Catalina crossing". La Jolla Light. July 11, 1991.
Article. "Cove swimmer to attempt channel". La Jolla Light. August 18, 1990.
Article. "For Cove swimmers, every day is an adventure at sea" by Bill
Mueller. La Jolla Light.
Entry form. Entry form for the 1939 La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition.
Article. "Swim club applies some pier pressure" by John So. La Jolla Light.
Photograph. Newspaper photo of the Sri Chinmoy Biathlon in La Jolla. La Jolla Light. 1986.
Photograph. Newspaper photo of the La Jolla Rough Water Swim
Competition. La Jolla Light. September 5, 1985.
Program. Official program for the 44th annual La Jolla Rough Water Swim. 1974.
Article. "66th La Jolla Rough Water Swim: A letter from the chairman".
September 5, 1996.

Article. "Poseidon smiles on swimmers at 69th Rough Water Swim" by Gina Comparini. La Jolla Village News. September 16, 1999. Program. Official program for the 42nd annual La Jolla Rough Water Swim. 1972 (photocopy). Book segment. Segment of H.S.F. Randolph's La Jolla Year-By-Year pertaining to the Rough Water Swim competition. 1955. Program. Official program for the 46th annual La Jolla Rough Water Swim. 1976 (photocopy). Program. Official program for the 47th annual La Jolla Rough Water Swim. 1977 (photocopy). Program. Official program for the 63rd annual La Jolla Rough Water Swim. 1976 (photocopy). Article. "McLintock, Keshka Repeat Wins In Rough Water Swim Thrillers" by Jerry Brucker. La Jolla Light. Article. "Swim Winners". La Jolla Light. Program. Official program for the 65th annual La Jolla Rough Water Swim. 1995 (photocopy). Article. "Smith Wins La Jolla Swim". 1941. Article. "Everyone's a winner" by Dave Schwab. Article. "A community event" by Dave Thomas. La Jolla Light. August 19, 1999. Article. "Time, tide haven't left this octogenarian behind" by J.P. DeLauri. SD Union-Tribune. September 11, 1995. Article. "50th Roughwater Swim on Sunday". September 4, 1980. Entry form. Entry form for the 63rd La Jolla Rough Water Swim. 1993. Program. Official program for the 48th annual La Jolla Rough Water Swim. 1978 (photocopy). Entry form. Entry form for the 48th La Jolla Rough Water Swim. 1978. Entry form. Entry form for the 47th La Jolla Rough Water Swim. 1977. Entry form. Entry form for the 49th La Jolla Rough Water Swim. 1979. Entry form. Entry form for the 46th La Jolla Rough Water Swim. 1976. Entry form. Entry form for the 60th La Jolla Rough Water Swim. 1990. Article. "Scenes from the rough water swim". La Jolla Light. September 16, 1999. Article. "At La Jolla... an exciting water show". Sunset Magazine. September 1960. Article. "High school competitors continue friendly rivalry" by Ray Langley. La Jolla Village News. September 9, 1999. Article. "La Jollans win 50th Swim" by Jon Goetz. La Jolla Light. 1980. Article. "66th La Jolla Rough Water Swim: 'Big Wet One' attracts swimmers far and wide" by Susan Jensen. September 5, 1996. Article. "La Jollans place in choppy swim" by Mike Scheiber. September 11, 1980. Article. "66th swim attracts record crowd, again" by Jeff Farrantino. La Jolla Light. 1996.

Book page. Page 111 from H.S.F. Randolph's La Jolla Year-By-Year
pertaining to the Rough Water Swim competition. 1955 (two copies).
Event history. History of the La Jolla Rough Water Swim competition until 1968.
Painting. Small oil painting of a photograph of Windansea beach by Merla Wells Patton. 1921.
Photograph. Photo of Woody Brown and Gary Fogel. August 1993. Photograph. Photo of a man surfing.
Photograph. Photo of surfers at LJ Shores. 1974.
Photograph. Photograph of surfers at LJ Shores on the beach. 1975.
Photograph. Photo of a windsurfer on the beach. 1987.
Photograph. Photo of two individuals windsurfing. 1987.
Photograph. Photo of two women on the beach in La Jolla. 1975.
Photograph. Photo of a man watching two others surf at Windansea beach. 1960.
Photograph. Photo of the "Manta Rays" surf club on the beach in La Jolla. 1946 (two copies).
Photograph. Photo of three men surfing at Windansea beach. 1941.
Article. "Surfing in San Diego' highlights La Jolla's surf culture" by Katie Reynolds. La Jolla Light. July 12, 2007.
Article. "90 Years of Curl" on San Diego surf history. North County Reader. December 14, 2006.
Article. "Staying on top: Remaining the world's best surfer can be a tidal proposition" by Bill Mueller. La Jolla Light. August 5, 1982.
Article. "'Waveriders' details classic surf era" by Jenna Frazier. La Jolla Village News.
Series of documents. A resume, biography, article titled "The art of surfboard shaping" and a business card all pertaining to Tim Bessell.
Advertisement. La Jolla Surf Camp advertisement.
Book segment. <i>The Journal of San Diego History</i> segment on San Onofre and surf culture in Northern San Diego by Ryan Jordan. Pages 27-42. 2014.
Article. "My Beach, My Waves" by Will Carless. La Jolla Light. April 29, 2004.
Article. "A south swell at Windansea for the surfer swells "by Jerry Brucker.
Article. Wikipedia article on the Duke Kahanamoku Invitational Surfing Championship. 2011.

Article. Wikipedia article on Duke Kahanamoku. Includes his biography. 2011. Article. "Catching a wave all over La Jolla" by Joan K. Ogelsby. La Jolla Light, Iuly 5, 2000. Article. "I Remember When... Surf Skiing Was Invented At Torrey Pines Beach" by Page H. Tulloch. Article. "Surfboard shapers relatively unfazed by loss of Clark Foam" by Travis Hunter. La Jolla Light. December 22, 2005. Article. "The changing face of surfing" by Dave Thomas. La Jolla Light. July 1, 1999. Article. "Local legends inducted into San Diego's Surfing Hall of Fame" by Dave Schwab. La Jolla Village News. August 23, 2019. Article. "A fish tale for La Jolla – Pfifer's stunning win". La Jolla Light. July 22, 2002. Article. "Chasing history's waves" by Terry Rodgers. San Diego Union-Tribune. August 3, 2007. Article. "Hawaii Has Nothing on La Jolla". La Jolla Light. July 21, 1949. Article. "It was surfing's 'Golden Age' And in the '60's, Windansea club lead the way" by Bill Mueller. La Jolla Light. August 4, 1983. Photograph. Photo of a group of mid-century surfers in La Jolla with their names. Pamphlet. Pamphlet for the Surfing Heritage Foundation. Article. "Positiveness pays off" by Kirk Aeder on Chris O'Rourke. December 19, 1977. Pamphlet. Pamphlet advertising the California Surf Museum in Oceanside, CA. Photograph. Photo of Walter Dewerst at Windansea beach in La Jolla. 1930. Article. "Surfboard biz fears wipeout" by Penni Crabtree. San Diego Union-Tribune. December 8, 2005. Historical overview. "Surfing Backgrounder" on San Diego surfing history. Photographs. Two photocopied pictures of surfboards and surfer riding a 1937 Harley-Davidson. 1937-1938. Article. "Live to surf, surf to live" by Travis Hunter. La Jolla Light. March 30, 2006. Article. "Descending into 'Pipe' dreams" by Ernest E. Pund III. La Jolla Light. June 5, 1986. List. List of surfing achievements by Debbie Melville-Beacham up until 1981. Article. "Everybody's gone surfin". La Jolla Village News. July 20, 2006. Article. "Wave destroys Windansea surf shack" by Terry Rodgers. San Diego Union Tribune. December 2, 1997. Press release. KPBS Press Release for the documentary "Liquid Stage: The Lure of Surfing". May 31, 1995.

	Article. "The Windansea Shack storms back" by Rosemary Greathouse. La Jolla Light.
	Article. "Lifelong surfer Elwell reflects on an era past" by Terry Rodgers. San Diego Union-Tribune. January 7, 2000.
	Article. La Jolla Light article fragment about La Jolla Shores and the surf there.
	Article. "Growing up La Jollan" by O.W. Van Petten. San Diego Magazine. June 1969 (three incomplete copies).
	Article. "Strong connections: Recent example of 'Aloha Spirit' is a reminder that even solitary surfers share more than waves" by Brad Melekian. San Diego Union.
	Article. "La Jolla: Golden Trio" by Bill Lemons. San Diego Union.
	Article. "A wild celluloid ride through surfing's history" by Terry Rodgers. June 22, 1995.
	Article. "Surfing swept up in waves of respect in academia" by Roger M. Showley. San Diego Union-Tribune.
	Article. "People from all over love to play in La Jolla". La Jolla Light. July 1, 1976.
	Article. "Making More History" on LJ surfing. La Jolla Village News. September 21, 2006.
	Article. "Waves: La Jolla people and beaches are captured in surf documentary". La Jolla Light. June 22, 1995.
	Article. "Surfer believes dreams don't fade". La Jolla Light. May 4, 1978. Article. "Surfers say Shores plan is wipeout" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light.
	Article. Incomplete article titled "Surfing U.S.A." by Michael Good on local surfing in On-Air magazine. June 1995 (two incomplete copies). Article. "Retailers are catching the wave" by Dave Schwab. La Jolla Light.
Sports Photographs (Tennis)	j j
	Photograph. Photo of men playing tennis at the tennis courts on 1260 Prospect. 1964.
	Photograph. Photo of Miss Nancy Gengler, Jeanne Hancock, Sue Hagey, and Miss Ward holding a newspaper about tennis. 1973.
	Photograph. Photo of Kent, Mary, Kathy, Terry, and Pam Holladay at the Bill Humes center.
	Photograph. Photo of a woman playing tennis.
	Photograph. Photo of Dorothy "Dodo" Cheney playing tennis at 87 years old. La Jolla Village News. July 15, 2004.
Sports Documents (Tennis)	
	Article. "Tasha is Terry's Ace" by David Argus on Terry Holladay.

Photograph. Newspaper photo of Pam, Terry, and John Holladay with Libby Weiss.
Essay. Essay by Barbara Gaines Dawson about her connection with the Talboy family in La Jolla. 1982 Adult Essay Contest Entry.
Article. "Courting tennis at matchless center" by Jon Goetz. La Jolla Light. July 31, 1980 (two copies).
Article. "Local junior netters pace wins: San Diego edges Dallas on final day" by Jerry Schneider. August 25, 1977.
Article. "Tennis everyone?". La Jolla Light. June 17, 2004.
Article. "A racket that's all in the family" by Brad Sondak. La Jolla Light. July 26, 1984.
Article. "Heart-shaped spud wasn't only one at hand" by Dianne Bell. San Diego Union-Tribune. February 16, 2006.
Article. "The HOLLADAYS Brother-Sister Act" by Robert Boot.
Photograph. Photocopy of a photo of men playing tennis at the tennis courts on 1260 Prospect. 1964.

RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Box 14.2 – Sports

No Folder	
	Score book. Victor Baseball Score Book. Includes baseball scores and
	stats from La Jolla's semi-professional baseball team during the 1920's.
	Series of documents. Extensive collection of box scores and articles
	related to La Jolla's semi-professional baseball team during the 1920's.
	All items are glued onto frail pages torn from an unrelated book.

RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Box 14.3 – Sports

No Folder

Scrapbook. Scrapbook pertaining to the Olympic Equestrian Games of 1932. Includes articles, art, postcards, photographs, and Olympic documents with an emphasis on military Olympic riders from nations like the United States and Japan. 1932.